
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chair 

Committee on Appropriations  

House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town of Mansfield’s Council on Aging Senior Center in Fiscal Year 2025. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Mansfield, located at 6 Park Row, Mansfield, MA 

02048. 

 

The funding would be used for the construction of a standalone structure to house the community's Council on 

Aging (COA). The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the new facility would house the 

COA’s staff while creating a new, purpose-built programmatic space for Mansfield’s senior population. 

Additionally, this facility shall serve as a regional hub for emergency warming/cooling needs as well as an 

emergency food/supply collection and distribution center that fills an existing service gap. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in 42 

U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

JAKE AUCHINCLOSS 

Member of Congress 

 

 


